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Respected lOS Members, 

Life has always been measured with a yardstick on how we achieve our goals and objectives. We 
spend each moment running ahead of ourselves, believing there's a destination we are supposed 
to arrive at, that's a bounty of endless satisfaction, appreciation and accomplishment. We are 
forever running away from simple things and into more intriguing and fascinating world of 
illusions and make believe. We think we're always in control and then when a pandemic hits, we 
are hit with the reality oflife that we are no longer in control. You realise there is life beyond the 
rat race. This lockdown time has been a time ofintrospection, pause, revaluation, recharging and 
bouncing back with more determination and humility. 

The month of May saw the cancellation of AAO annual session at Atlanta and the 9th 
International Orthodontic Congress at Yokohama and being shifted over to the digital platform. 
With the uncertainty and unpredictability of the prevailing circumstances with rapid escalation 
of Covoid-19 cases in the country, it is imperative to relook at the conduct of the 55th IOC at 
Amritsar on the scheduled dates. Cancellation of the Conference will inflict a huge financial loss 
to the CoC and possible compensation by lOS, which we can ill afford at this times of financial 
crisis. In this regard a referendum will be conducted to take permission to hold the digital 
EOGM in August 2020, to postpone the 55th IOC to 2021 and deliberate and finalise the dates 
proposed by the CoC. This has been approved at the 3rd Executive Committee meeting held 
digitally on 24th May 2020. Subsequently the 25th PG Convention gets postponed to latter half 
of2021 and the 56th IOC get's further postponed to 2022. Subjectto approval of the proposed 
dates at the EOG M in August 2 0 2 0. This will also help us in the long run to pass the accounts in 
the AGM within six months of the closure of the financial year. 

The World Orthodontic health day was celebrated digitally on 15th May 2020, with a message 
from senior past presidents ofiOS, POB's and EC members and a webinar with international 
and national speakers. The highlight of the event was the release of the video titled "This too 
shall pass", conceptualised and compiled by Dr Gaurav Gupta, which was a message to the 
members to lift their spirits during these challenging times. 

Most of us are thinking of getting back to normal life, after a prolonged lockdown, to a 
different world of practice. I wish all of you a safe practice, following guidelines and 
protocols detailed in the advisory of the society and competent authorities. Let us be 
positive and face the new challenges with renewed energy, compliance to protocols, and 
committed diligence and I am sure this phase too shall pass. 

With warm regards and best wishes, 

JiaiOS, 

Dr Silju Mathew 
President lOS 
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